Friends of Rocheid Path, (FRP)
 Meeting

Minutes of the meeting of The Friends of Rocheid Path, held Monday 13th February at Stockbridge Library.

Present: Pam Barnes(PB); Josie Inwood(JI); Andrew Hajducki(AH); Rose Pipes(RP); Ian Hooper(IH); Iain Cunningham(IC) ;Joan Beattie(JB); Nick Bates(NB); Caro Tulloch(CT); Gus Schwartz(GS);

1. Apologies: Pat Bryden; Anna Guest, Guy Cartwright; Catriona Macdermot, 

2. Minutes of last meeting approved. IC asked that the item concerning the pillars at Bell’s Bridge be removed from further meetings and agenda as it was being dealt with by Stockbridge Colonies Residents Association,( SCRA), There followed a general discussion about working with other interested bodies, like the SCRA, while ensuring we don’t waste time duplicating discussion. There is a need to co-operate, not duplicate.

3. Topics of Concern
PB reported that she had spoken to John Wharrie (JW) of City of Edinburgh Council, about reinstatement plan, which seemed to consist of lots of grass on the riverbank and 12 beech trees for the triangle on Arboretum Avenue. He has offered to put us in touch with the firm appointed by OveArrup to carry out the reinstatement. Smeeden Foreman is a large landscaping firm based in Harrogate. PB to arrange a meeting with landscapers. IH reminded us that the reinstatement only affected the riverbank and the triangle – we are looking at the whole area of Rocheid Path. It is important for us to be involved, along with other interested parties, particularly for the triangle of land now being used as depot. 
3.Long Term Plan

A long and wide ranging discussion took place about what work is required in the area. Clearing of the ivy, fallen trees and self seeded laurels were identified as being a starting point. PB said that the parks dept (Paul Vine) indicated that resources may be available to begin that work in the near future, but that the council’s tree men are very busy. The idea of using volunteers to help with the clearing was discussed, but the job is huge and is perhaps better left to the council. Parks Dept may wheel in a chipper to deal with the fallen wood lying around. AH concerned about unsuitable vehicles being brought in, churning up the path. PB will keep in touch with PV, Jennifer Johnston and Ian Ritchie on this issue.

There was much discussion about the dell area, whether or not it should remain fenced off. IC reminded us that it was fenced off to discourage undesirables gathering in the space, whose behaviour caused nuisance and worse to colonies residents.

IH saw the area as being easily divided into 5 smaller zones, each requiring our attention. Zone A from Tanfield Bridge at the East end along the narrow part of the path towards Bells Bridge; zone B the ground to the north of the path, currently full of self seeded laurels; zone C the area known as the dell; zone D the north bank of the river from the dell to the west gate; zone E the area to the north of the path currently planted with holly trees. IH also floated the idea that a professional be brought in to help with a plan, believing that the ore professional our proposals, the more chance we have of our views being taken into account. RP countered that the council’s parks dept has its own expertise that we should be able to tap into without cost. The Water of Leith lot should also be involved.

All agreed that there is no point in going to the council without a long term plan for what we want to see happening to the path area. A plan is essential because without one, the council may go ahead and do what they think is required, thereby possibly wasting public resources and we will have missed an opportunity to channel those resource to get what we want.      

To that end, everyone at the meeting was asked to consider what they would like to see happen to the area and commit these ideas to an email for circulation.    These ideas can then be examined at the next meeting, and form some basis for a plan going forward. 

Action All

4.Going forward
The purpose of the next meeting will be to examine proposals received and begin to formulate a plan. If PB is successful in arranging a meeting with landscapers before the next meeting, she will notify group by email. Everyone who is interested in the future of the path should be encouraged to take part in this exercise.

5.Date of next meeting            Monday 27th, 7pm at Stockbridge Library.
